
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, April 13, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Garber. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of April 6 were read and 
approved. 

 
A report from J. S. Hynes, Chief of the Fire Department, was 
submitted and read. The report gave a list of buildings inspected 
by him, giving condition of same as found, with recommendations 
to have same condemned, wrecked or repaired so as to make safe 
and habitable. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that the report be accepted and placed on file, and 
that the Council, with two experienced builders, examine the 
several premises mentioned in the report. 
 
The motion carried. 
 

The quarterly reports of the Judge of the Municipal Court and the 
quarterly report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs were 
submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner Whittaker, 
seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, the reports were received 
and referred to the Clerk and Auditor. 
 
The monthly reports. 
 
The reports of the City Weigher for the months of January, 
February and March having been examined and approved by the 
Mayor, the same were accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that the Commissioner of Water and Sewers be 

instructed to immediately take out the water meter at the Sugar 
Factory and have same repaired. 
 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the Commissioners 
present. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 



 


